

4 Mary Street, St. Clair, Port of Spain, Trinidad and Tobago Tel:(868) 628-0281,628-6359,622-5871 Fax:(868) 622-6523 E-Mail: info@ctu.int URL: www.ctu.int

3rd August 2020

Mr. Göran Marby CEO & President ICANN Los Angeles CALIFORNIA

Dear Mr. Marby,

## Re: Resignation of Secretary General of the CTU Appointment of Acting Secretary General

I wish to inform you that I have resigned as Secretary General of the Caribbean Telecommunications Union (CTU). My tenure officially ends at the close of business on 7<sup>th</sup> August 2020.

I greatly appreciate the support the International Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers (ICANN) provided to the CTU Secretariat Team during my term of office. Given the close relationship our organisations have developed over the years, I am confident that the collaboration for keeping the Internet secure, stable and interoperable will continue.

The General Conference of Ministers of the CTU has appointed Mr. Nigel Cassimire, Telecommunications Specialist, to act as Secretary General of the CTU from 10<sup>th</sup> August 2020. Mr. Cassimire may be contacted by email on <a href="Nigel.Cassimire@ctu.int">Nigel.Cassimire@ctu.int</a> or through the Secretariat's Executive Assistant, Ms. Mary Pouchet, whose contact details are email: <a href="Mary.Pouchet@ctu.int">Mary.Pouchet@ctu.int</a> or by telephone: +1 (868) 628-0281 Ext. 225.

I should be grateful if you would update your records to reflect this temporary change in leadership while the CTU pursues its search for a new Secretary General. You will be notified of the new appointment shortly after the completion of the recruitment process.

I take this opportunity to express both my best wishes for ICANN's future endeavours and my continued best personal regards.

Sincerely,

Bernadette Lewis Secretary General